

The Quiruz Family

Missionaries to Cambodia Since 2001

Dear Pastor and Church.

Greetings in the most precious name of our Lord Jesus Christ, we thank and praise the Lord for your love, concern and support for the ministry of the Lord here in Cambodia. Amen.

October 13, 2018 was our 13th World Missions Conference most of our forty local pastors that we are supporting had come and joined our WMC. Our theme was "REDEEMING THE TIME" and our speaker was Ptr. Edu Tamayo. We are praying that we can add more brethren to our missions giving. We are praying for ten new brethren to be helping this year, 2018. We celebrated our 14th Church Anniversary, thanking God for his faithfulness to us. We had some visitors who came and heard about the good news of God's love for them. Amen!

Last 15th of October, we had a baby shower for my daughter in law and Maam Daisy Valdez gave the challenge to the new parents. We are expecting for a healthy baby girl.

We started our teaching at Cambodia Bible College in Phnom Penh. I will be teaching on the 1st year with nine students. My wife has nine students in second year and nine students in third year. Pas. Mike Valdez has nine students for Homiletics subject. I am handling the Doctrine of God and Doctrine of Man while my wife handles Women of the Bible and Pastor's Wife. Please help us pray that we can encourage our students in preparation for their own ministry.



God is good, last month, we were able to attend a seminar in Hong Kong. It was a three days seminar led by a veteran Pastors like Dr. Freeman and Dr. John Honeycutt at Pastor Patrick Chan's Church. I and my wife met with Pas. Resty Noveno of Bible Baptist Church Hong Kong. We were able to visit Pastor Donald Stone's church, a BBF Missionary. We met a lot of Filipina domestic helpers working abroad and we had a great fellowship with our Filipino Brethren. I also met my younger sister (Corazon) who is working in Hongkong for many years. I am so happy that she was able to attend the church with us there.

Once again thank you very m	uch for your suppo	ort the following months.	41 /	
Once again thank you very m June 4 July _ 2018	1040	August 8 40	_Sept_	in the yea
2018.	71			

Yours in Christ, Quiruz Family



The Quiruz Family

Missionaries to Cambodia Since 2001

Dear Pastor and Church.

Greeting in the most precious name of our Lord Jesus Church. We thank and praise the Lord for supplying every needs and protecting us for the year 2018, Amen.

At this moment, by God's grace I and my wife are teaching at Highlands Bible College, under the Rawlings Foundation. I am handling Homiletic, training our students on how to preach the Word of God. My wife is teaching Pastor's wife and Women of the Bible. Please include us in your prayer that God will give us wisdom and that we can impart the will of God to our students.

The year 2018 was a wonderful year of blessings, we had our Christmas party for the children and gifts were given to them. We also had our end of the year celebration with the church remembering his goodness to us for the whole year. At New Year's Eve, my 3 sons are with me together with our 2 daughters in law. What a blessing! God gave us another granddaughter and her name is Princess Elise, our 7th grandchild from Emmanuel and Sheryll.

On February 2018 my wife and are planning to attend the Asian Baptist Clearinghouse's 25th year anniversary. We are praying that God will continue to provide the needs. While I am away, my son Ptr. Nehemiah, will be in charge of the church.

Pastor Nehemiah, my youngest son, baptized one new believer in Christ last December. Help us pray that we can reach more souls for the Lord Jesus Christ. We continue giving gospel tracts to the new city buses here in Phnom Penh. I took the opportunity to hand out tracts because it is very cheap to ride this buses and at the same time, there are no authorities that will stop us in spreading the Gospel and it is a blessing to us.

Last October 15, 2018 we had our 13th. World Mission Conference and our 14th Church Anniversary. By God's mercy we are supporting 39 Cambodian pastors and 62 foreign missionary all over the world, we are praying that we can add more a new missionaries as we take part in the great commission.

Please do continue to help me pray for my health problem. My blood sugar is more than 300+ which is supposedly to be not higher than 150. Today I am on my disciplining process, no eat rice, no coffee and no sweet drinks. I didn't shave my beard and mustache until I lower down my blood sugar to 130 as a vow to myself.

Once again we thank and praise God for your prayers and support for the ff. months of October

November December 2018.

Yours in Christ, Pastor W. T. Quiruz.